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treaty obligations, including the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, Health Resources
and Services Administration, Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration, and
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services, among others; and

WHEREAS, the DHHS Office of Community Services’ Low Income Housing Energy Assistance
Program (LIHEAP) and the Community Service Block Grant Program provides critical services to
low income Al/ANs that otherwise would not be able to pay their energy or heating bill or
access other needed services; and

WHEREAS, the President’s FY 2018 “America First: A Budget Blueprint to Make America Great
Again” proposes a 17.9% cut to DHHS and proposes elimination of the discretionary programs
within the Office of Community Services, including the Low tncome Home Energy Assistance
Program (LIHEAP) and Community Service Block Grant program; and

WHEREAS, Al/ANs rely on funding, programs and services through DHHS and funding cuts will
have a negative impact on the health and well-being of Al/ANs; and

WHEREAS, the federal government has a trust responsibility and treat obligations to ensure
that Tribes and AI/AN communities are fully funded to meet their health care and service
needs.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Northwest Portland Area Indian Health Board opposes any FY
2018 budget cuts to the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, including the indian
Health Service, and elimination of discretionary programs within the Office of Community
Services such as LIHEAP and Community Service Block Grant Program, as this is a violation of
the federal government’s trust responsibility and treaty obligations to Tribes.






